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February 27, 2013

Dr. Belle S. Wheelan, President

Commission on Colleges

Southern Association of Colleges and Schools
1866 Southern Lane

Decatur, GA 30033-4097

Dear Dr. Wheelan:

The purpose of this letter is to apprise the Commission that Texas A&M University-Commerce
(A&M-Commerce) has determined it will not pursue an off-site program in Delhi, India.

On March 8, 2012, the Commission accepted our February 3, 2012 letter of intent regarding the
proposed site with Delhi. At that time, the Commission asked for a start date and copy of the
final signed agreement, indicating that 50% or more of a program constitutes a substantive
change. However, no students are enrolled in Delhi, no classes are offered there, and no
prospectus is being developed to submit to the Commission. As a result, this notification is only
a follow-up to clarify the current status of Delhi and to verify that A&M-Commerce has no
international site approvals pending.

Thank you for your consideration of this matter and please contact Dr. Marila Palmer at 903-
886-5926 or marila.palmer(@tamuc.edu should you have questions.

Sincerely,

(i [ p—
Dan R. Jones, Ph.D.
President

ce: Dr. Barry D. Goldstein, Vice President, SACSCOC
Dr. Gary Peer, Interim Provost, A&M-Commerce
Dr. Mary Hendrix, Vice President, Student Access & Success, A&M-Commerce
Dr. Marila Palmer, Assoc. Provost, Inst. Effectiveness & Planning, A&M-Commerce
Dr. Dan Edelman, Associate Provost, A&M-Commerce
Dr. Derald Harp, Chair, Reaffirmation Committee, A&M-Commerce

Office of the President
P. O. Box 3011 « Commerce, TX 75429-3011 « Phone: 903.886.5014 « Fax: 903.886.5010 « www.tamuc.edu

A Member of The Texas A&M University System



